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On the traditional lands of the Gumbaynggirr people 

IMPORTANT DATES 

Mon 2nd - Wed 4th 
Nov BOOK FAIR—Rescheduled days Wed 11th Dec Musicians to BHS 

Tues 3rd - Thurs 
5th Life Education Van Visits Thurs 12th Dec Presentation Day at 9.30am 

Thurs 5th Dec Volunteers Thank You Morning Tea @ 
11.00am in OOSH room Fri 13th Dec Christmas Cupcakes at the Canteen 

Mon 9th - Tues 
10th Dec Book Fair (finishes on Tuesday 10th) Fri 13th Dec Christmas Craft Day 

Tues 10th Dec K - 4 Social @ Urunga Bowling Club   
5pm  -  7pm Mon 16th Dec Year 6 Farewell 

GALA DAY 
Gala Day had been long anticipated by all the students, especially since it had been postposed due to the fires 
and smoke, so all classes were advertising and spruiking their games, food, or items to sell leading up to the 
day. Everyone came ready to have lots of fun…. and that is exactly what they did!!! The hot dog and ice cup 
stands were running hot at lunch time, with lots of people then heading across to finish off their lunch with a 
cup cake or slice from 1 Pink.  Each class did an amazing job with their chosen activities.  We had some old 
favourites like pillow fights, tunnel of terror, sock wrestling and pick-a-frog but it was also fantastic to see some 
new activities too like nerf wars and ‘Stick Mr Hurley to the Wall’ which all proved very popular.  
 
A big thank you to all the teachers, students and other staff members who helped organise, run and clean up 
on the day. Also a very big thank you goes out to the parents and carers who      
supported the school on this fundraising day by sending their children with money to 
spend and great attitudes!  We raised just over $2200 for our school - what a great 
effort!  



 

 

  NEWS FROM  
OUR PRINCIPAL 
    MRS JANE   
      MARTYN 
 
 
 

 
LEADERSHIP SPEECHES 2020 
During this week, we will be fortunate to be listening to 14 of our students deliver speeches to the whole 
school leading up to our voting process that will occur on Friday. Our leaders for 2020 will be announced at 
our Annual Presentation Assembly on Thursday 12th December. 
 
NSW TEACHERS FEDERATION MASS MEETINGS 
Due to some of our teachers attending massed meetings to hear a report on salary negotiations for a new 
Salaries and Conditions Award, our school will be minimally supervised on this Thursday 5th December until 
approximately 11.00am. Classes will continue as per usual after lunch.  
 
NSW HEALTHY SCHOOL CANTEEN STRATEGY 
Congratulations to Sharon Hearps our Canteen Manager, our P&C and our valued canteen volunteers on 
meeting the strict requirements of the Menu Check program. We have been advised that our school canteen 
meets the requirements. Thank you very much to Sharon for providing such an outstanding and healthy    
service to our students and staff! 
 
Our certificate is hanging proudly in the canteen and our school’s name will be listed on the NSW Premier’s 
website. 
 
ONLINE CYBER SAFETY 
It is important that children are supervised when engaging in online gaming, chats and social media. It is   
becoming alarmingly common for young children to be allowed to be online at home and unsupervised. This 
is a practice that is potentially dangerous and concerning. Please supervise your young people if you are 
allowing them to chat online. I have included an article that outlines some useful tips for parents to protect 
our children who are engaging in online gaming, chatting or social media at home.  
 
At school, we teach online cyber safety and anti-bullying lessons regularly. Please read the following article 
and useful resources: 
 

ARE YOU THINKING OF BUYING YOUR CHILD A SMART TOY, SMART PHONE, TABLET, E‐SITE 
MEMBERSHIP OR SOMETHING SIMILAR? 
 

Children and teenagers are going online and using social media with increasing frequency. While many enjoy 
their online experiences, there are risks involved. Parents, schools and the broader community need to work 
together to help keep children’s online experiences safe.  
 
The Commonwealth Office of the Children’s eSafety Commissioner has developed a resource for parents – 
iPARENT – which helps parents deal with the connected devices in their children’s lives.  
 
iPARENT – found at hƩps://esafety.gov.au/educaƟon‐resources/iparent ‐ provides facts and staƟsƟcs about 
Australian children online, managing technology in the home and strategies that can be used by parents to 
keep children safe online.  
 

 
 

      WEEKLY SCHOOL RULE 
 
The focus this week is the  
                 blue rule 
 “keep hands, feet, mouth  
      and objects to myself” 
 
 

We ask that you reinforce this  
week’s rule at home with your  child. 



 

 

  NEWS FROM  
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    MRS JANE   
      MARTYN 
 
 
 

 
ONLINE CYBER SAFETY continued 
A parent’s guide to online safety can be downloaded from this site.  A range of other useful informaƟon is 
also available from the website. For example parents can access informaƟon about cyberbullying including:  
 
 how to talk to their child about cyberbullying; 
 what to do if their child is being cyber bullied or is engaging in cyberbullying behaviour themselves; and  
 sources of professional support and help.  
 
The website also provides information about how parents and children can report unwanted online contact 
and/or inappropriate, offensive or illegal content online.  
 
If you are thinking of buying smart toys, smart phones, tablets, drones, e-gift cards or membership 
in an e-gaming site may like to check out the e-Safety Commissioner’s eSafety Christmas Gift Guide 
at - https://www.esafety.gov.au/giftguide - so you can be savy and secure when you pick out tech gifts.  
 
Finally, if someone you know is adversely affected by an online experience, free and confidential advice,  
assistance and support is available from: 
 
 the Kids Helpline (ages 5 to 25) on 1800 55 1800; and/or 
 eheadspace (ages 12 to 25) on 1800 650 890; and/or 
 Lifeline on 13 11 14. 
 
Jane Martyn 
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     NEWS FROM OUR  
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SPOTLIGHT ON OUR YEAR SIX STUDENTS 
We continue celebrating our Year Six students with... 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
CHIA MAE MCGRATH 

FAVOURITE COLOUR: Rainbow 
FAVOURITE FOOD:    Lentil soup and pizza 
HOBBIES:  Soccer, swimming, playing with toys, art, hanging out 
with family and friends, singing, music and surfing 
FAVOURITE PLACE IN THE WORLD :  Paris 
ASPIRATIONS FOR THE FUTURE: To achieve more in swimming 
and to perhaps become a swimmer or a paramedic. 
 
My time at Urunga Public School has been amazing. I have loved 
making new friends and learning new things every single day with my 
lovely teachers guiding me. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

BIANCA SMART 

FAVOURITE COLOUR: Purple  
FAVOURITE FOOD:    Taco’s 
HOBBIES:    Playing with my dogs, hanging out with my 
BFF Tahlia and hanging out with my mum and dad 
FAVOURITE PLACE IN THE WORLD :   My Nan and Pop’s place 
ASPIRATIONS FOR THE FUTURE: To be a great mum and to  
become a great, famous DJ 
. 
The highlights of my time at UPS have been meeting Tahlia and 
making new friends, going to Lake Ainsworth and meeting all the 
supportive teachers and SLSO’s 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

BAILEY FRASER 
FAVOURITE COLOUR: Green  
FAVOURITE FOOD:    Chocolate 
HOBBIES:    X Box and sport 
FAVOURITE PLACE IN THE WORLD : Dubai 
ASPIRATIONS FOR THE FUTURE: To be comfortable with money 
and to become a pilot 
 
The highlights of my time at UPS have been Gala Days and sporting 
events. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

MIKAYA SHERIDAN 
FAVOURITE COLOUR: Blue 
FAVOURITE FOOD:    Lemons 
HOBBIES:    Gymnastics and hockey 
FAVOURITE PLACE IN THE WORLD : I don’t know  
ASPIRATIONS FOR THE FUTURE: I don’t know yet. 
 
The highlights of my time at UPS have been making new friends, 
going on excursions and playing sports. 



 

 

STAGE 3 AUTOBIOGRAPHY / PIP EXPO 
Stage 3 students have been enthusiastically working through their           
Autobiography or Personal Interest Project (PIP) this term. Projects are due 
on Friday 6th December, 2019. To celebrate the wonderful work of our      
students we are holding an expo to showcase the amazing projects on 
Tuesday 10th December at 10.00-11.00am in the Stage 3 rooms. The expo 
is open to all parents and other family members. We hope you can join us! 
 
Kim Prior, Jonathon Ticli & Danielle Eichmann 
 
EQUINE PROGRAM 
Four students from our school have been enjoying the opportunity to participate in an equine program run 
by Valery Trails each Friday morning for four weeks.  Owen, Liam, Phoenix and Levi have all been having a 
great time.  The first couple of weeks have focused on becoming acquainted with the horses.  Firstly, and 
most importantly, learning the correct way to approach a horse.  Once both the boys and the horses were 
comfortable with each other, they moved onto grooming.  The boys learned about the different types of 
brushes used for grooming and then were shown how to brush the horses, including their mane, and also 
clean their hooves. Everyone had a go at doing it themselves.  To finish off the morning the boys were 
shown the finer points of leading and walking with a horse across and around various obstacles. They are 
all keen to get back there and enjoy more time with the horses.  
Mr Sercombe 

YEAR 6 FAREWELL 
Years 5 and 6 have now received their invitations to the Year 6 Farewell.  It will be held at Club Urunga 
(Urunga Bowling Club) on Monday 16th December.  Year 6 are asked to arrive at 5.40pm.  Year 5 are asked 
to come at 7.15pm to enjoy the after dinner festivities.  The evening will finish at 8.30pm.  The theme for this 
year’s farewell is a tropical theme.  Year 6 will need to have their RSVP’s returned with payment of $30 to 
the office by Thursday 12th December.  Year 5 will pay $5 at the door on the night.  Also, a reminder for all 
Year 6 students to bring in a baby photo of themselves by Wednesday 11th December. 
 
K-4 SOCIAL 
The P&C will be running our K-4 Christmas Social on Tuesday 10th December from 
5pm—7pm at the Urunga Bowling Club.  The cost will be $5 each and will include some 
hot food nibbles, fruit platters and drinks.  All students in these years were handed a  
permission note last week. Please return with cash payment before Tuesday 3rd         
December so catering can be organised.  Come dressed for a fun evening in Christmas 
colours! 

 

Year 6 Baby Photos 
 

In preparation for a fantastic and fun filled Year 6         
farewell, could all Year 6 students please bring in a baby 

photo of themselves.   
 

Please have your name clearly written on the back and 
hand in to the ladies at the office. 



 

 

CHRISTIAN COMMUNITY SCHOOL CHRISTMAS CONCERT 
The whole school was entertained last week by the Year 7 and 8 students from Coffs Harbour Christian 
Community High School when they came and performed the Christmas Story Musical.  It was fun and      
energetic and everyone joined in with the dancing and clapping.   
 
There were shepherds, wise men, a very ungrateful 
angel and even a cheeky elf.  The visiting team were 
able to meet and mingle with our students who joined 
in with the dancing. 
 
That concludes our Scripture program for this year 
and we wish everyone a safe and happy Christmas 
and a prosperous 2020.  We look forward to more fun, 
singing and learning next year. 
From the Scripture (SRE) team at UPS 
 
CHRISTMAS HAMPER RAFFLE 
Tickets for our Christmas hamper raffle are 50c each and the winners will be drawn on 
Presentation Day  -  Thursday 12th December.  More tickets are available from the   
office if you would like to buy or sell some more! 
 
We hope that everyone has a wonderful and safe lead up to the festive season. 
 
STIG AND URUNGA LIBRARY VISIT 
Last Friday Urunga Public School had a special visit from a Mr Stig Weisner and local 
librarians Jill and Robyn.  Stig performed an amazing presentation for Stage 2 and 3 
students, captivating them with fun, laughter and books!  Stig works closely with well 
known author Andy Griffiths in developing audio books for his range of novels providing everyone with a   
little taste of what the job entails. As a part of the performance many of the students and teachers were 
asked to participate... all ending in tears of laughter and a reinvigoration for reading books. The purpose of 
the visit certainly met its mark and we hope that our school community gets down to their local library,     
becomes a member and receives unlimited book downloads through Borrow Box. Go for it!  
Mr Ticli 

 

WHAT’S DUE 
 
 Educational Resources and Voluntary School Contribution Fees 
 Yr 6 Farewell permission note and $30 payment 
 Christmas Hamper Raffle tickets and money 
 K-4 Social permission note and $5 payment 
 



 

 

 
K-4 MOVIE DAY 
To celebrate the end of another successful year, Kindergarten and Years 1, 2, 3 and 4 
will be having a Movie Day on Wednesday 18th December—the last school day for 
2019.  They will be travelling to Nambucca Heads Majestic Cinema to watch the new 
release movie “The Queen’s Corgi”.  The cost of the excursion is only $6.  A very big 
thank you to everyone who participated in Gala Day and raised funds that have  
significantly reduced the entry price of the movie!  The school is covering the cost of 
the buses.  A permission note will be sent home this week.  Please return it with $6 
payment to your classroom teacher before Friday 13th December. 
Mr Patterson 
 
YEAR 5 & 6 FUN DAY 
A note will come home this week with Year 5 and 6 students regarding their Fun Day on Wednesday 18th      
December at the Big Banana.  They will be going to the Giant Slide and the Water Park.  The cost will be $12 
for entry fees.  Again, a very big thank you to everyone who participated in Gala Day and raised funds that 
have significantly reduced the entry price for the Big Banana fun day!  The school will be covering the cost of 
the bus transport.  
Mrs Prior 
 
MATHS FUN DAY AT BELLINGEN HIGH 
As part of the Year 7 orientation for 2020 our Year 6 students travelled to Bellingen High School for a Maths 
Fun Day on Wednesday 27th November. Students from Bellingen PS, Orama PS and St Mary's also  
participated in the day's activities, so it was a great way to meet some new friends.  The students enjoyed 
working collaboratively to solve mathematical problems receiving points for every correct answer. At the end 
of the day points were tallied and the  
results were announced.  A very excited 
team from Urunga Public came third, a 
close second was from St Mary's Primary 
School and first went to a team from 
Bellingen Public. We would like to thank 
all the Bellingen High School maths  
teachers for an extremely well organised 
and enjoyable day. 
Mrs Prior 
 
LIBRARY NEWS  -  BOOK FAIR — RESCHEDULED  
'Christmas Book Fair' is on NOW and will also be open next week, 
but just Monday 9th and Tuesday 10th.  Book Fair will not be open 
on Wednesday 11th December.   
 
With Christmas right around the corner, make sure you get in early 
to get some good deals! 
  
Book Fair Shopping hours:  
Before school from 8.50am—9.20am,  lunch time 11.10am – 
11.40am, and after school from 3.20pm. 
  
Mrs Jensen 
Teacher Librarian 
 
SCHOOL BANKING REWARD REMINDER 
School banking for the year is coming to a close.  A reminder that tomorrow, Wednesday 4th December will 
be the last day to order rewards to ensure they arrive before the end of this year.  The final school banking 
day for the year will be next Wednesday 11th December. 
 
Congratulations to all those wonderful bankers who have banked regularly throughout the year.  We hope to 
see you back again next year!   



 

 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Thank You Morning Tea for our Volunteers 
 

All our wonderful volunteers who have helped throughout 2019 
are warmly invited to a special morning tea on  

 

Thursday 5th December at 11.00am 
  

Please come along and join us for a cuppa in the 
OOSH room. 

Looking forward to seeing you there!! 



 

 

 
 



 

 

 
 



 

 

 
 



 

 

 
 


